Academic Division Meeting Minutes
February 26, 2010

Room C-101

1:00 p.m.

Meeting Called to order by Chairperson Mark Comeau
Opening
 Mark Comeau quickly reviews the meeting agenda

DEANS REPORT
Dean Branchini begins by explaining the “inclement weather policy.” Decisions are made based on safety concerns. Methods of conveying inclement weather information is different based on venue (Tv, radio, web site). One question, which was asked repeatedly was regarding what to do with courses which begin previous to the delayed opening- but will end after the delayed opening. The college closing is in regard to the building. When the building opens, classes may continue as scheduled. Utilize the blackboard shell or email to inform students about whether class is held during the shortened time. 

K. Barfield- Mycommnet has a tool to send text message regarding closings and twitter also will inform of closings. J Decker recommends having a set time to be informed about weather closings. 
Dean Branchini asks for faculty to pass this information on to adjunct faculty in their departments. 

A question was asked regarding the early Spring Break: Karen Aubin explains that the dates were chosen in tandem with other state universities and reflects when other holidays during the spring semester have fallen. If there are any suggestions for 2011/2012 school year, please contact K. Aubin.

The bookstore needs book orders by April 15, 2010. Although early, this is needed to comply with system expectations. There is an effort being made to make the book list available to students by May 15th.  Every semester hereafter, faculty are expected to have their textbook titles ONE month before the first day of registration.  This will allow students to research better prices and make their choices accordingly. 
· K Harding and J. Decker express concern regarding students having issues finding the correct text book due to varied ISBN and volume. 
· W. Hare suggests student services run a workshop to teach students how to find and purchase books at better prices. 

· S. Topping brings up the reoccurring issue when sections of courses are added very late and there are more students looking for the text than initially ordered. Discuss within the department what steps may be taken in order to be better prepared. 
· K. Harding is curious whether the bookstore will immediately default to the most recent edition.
· These questions should be brought to the text book committee in order to be further evaluated. Dean Branchini will speak with the Textbook committee chair Patrick Knowles, or you may contact him with any concerns.

Student evaluations will be going online, for this spring. The new evaluations will be identical to the paper forms we have used before. The exact implementation is not known yet- information will be forthcoming. The evaluation results should be available once the evaluation bank is closed (by a certain date). This is a system wide solution, which will be available through MyCommnet and students will have access to any course they are registered in.  

New Positions

An EA position entitled Assistant to the Academic Dean has been posted.  The position is a temporary position to help meet the work needs of the Academic Dean’s office since Karen Aubin’s retirement.  Originally, the College requested permission to incorporate an Associate Dean’s position to better manage the full array of duties and activities undertaken by the office.  That position was not approved at this time.

A question arose regarding the rationale for a temporary position, and why it needed to be an internal search.  The Dean responded that an internal search would be the fastest way to meet the current demands of the office, as the successful candidate will need immediate knowledge of major aspects of the work in order to be able to function in a very short time frame.  Depending on the outcome of the search, the year-to-year position could be renewed as needed.  The College hopes to be able to approach the justification for an Associate Dean of Academics again as soon as possible.  For further questions and more details please speak with Dean Branchini.
OLD BUSINESS 

Minutes: 
Changes- the Spring trip 2011/2012 will be to Paris/Copenhagen.

A motion was made and seconded ( Mayer/Harding  ) to accept the minutes from the 12/11/09 meeting. Unanimously approved.

Governance Document Update (by the Task force appointed 9/09)
There is an effort to have a vote on the governance document changes after spring break. A handout highlighting the task force work was passed out. Please take the opportunity to add your thoughts and forward them to the task force. 
NEW BUSINESS

Academic Division meeting Schedule Review for Spring 2010

April 9, 1 PM
May 14, 1 PM 

Center for Teaching (CFT), Pamela Carroll and Peter Patsouris & CFT Workshop/Discussion
Peter Patsouris and Pamela Carroll addressed the idea of cheating in the classroom and how to deal with and prevent students from cheating. Those in attendance participated in a group activity. There are three groups that will each read and evaluate a case study and speak in regards to how they, as educators would handle the situation.

Pamela asks, “Can you think of a time, that your teaching transformed the life of a student?”  A quote to highlight this work “Yours is noble work”. 


The CFT provided lunch for the Academic Division members and would like everyone to consider topics they would like to have discussed during future meetings. The CFT would like to bring more topics to the table, perhaps in a workshop format in order to benefit TRCC.
Professional Development- Dave Ferreira

Title 3 Grant committee would like to have discussion in regards to professional development workshops/conferences which will benefit more faculty by bringing it to TRCC. 

· CFT Instructional Workshop

· Workshop on how to work with students that are coming in with different life experiences (Service personnel- military etc.)

· Minority students

· Financial issues with students

· NEASC visit is approaching. How to better prepare. 

· CAAP and intranet training- use of network resources for benefit of faculty. MyCommnet, Intranet, etc. 

· Small group advising, advising options. 

· Incorporation of Service Learning.

Please speak to Dave Ferreira about more ideas for workshops, professional development etc.
Gen Ed Update – Steve Neufeld
Goals for this year: Qualitative Reasoning and Critical Thinking

The Qualitative (QR) and Critical Thinking (CT) rubrics have been adopted. The Gen Ed task force has worked to complete the rubric and have had three norming sessions in which testing of the rubric were completed. T. Delaney spoke about his experience in a norming session and was satisfied with the rubric use; it was working to standardize scoring among all members of the small groups. J. Decker also advocates its use for instructors in better designing their assignments for use with rubrics.
This spring, there will be a pilot of a rubric for Scientific Inquiry and Humanities. Another set of norming sessions will be scheduled. Volunteers will be needed to test the rubris.
There will be an assessment team formed for the fall which will serve in testing and evaluating the rubrics in the future. 

Dean Branchini would like to extend appreciation for all of the work the Gen Ed task force has accomplished and its impact on NEASC preparation and accreditation will be greatly appreciated.

Emeritus Nominations
Dean Branchini is asked to explain the Emeritus process. Nominees from each department are decided on by members of the department, these nominations are then forwarded to the Dean. Dean Branchini is requesting that upon nomination please include biographical information to be sent to System Office. In order to honor those individuals chosen, there is usually a breakfast scheduled in the fall where emeritus and new faculty will be brought together. 

Nominations for Academic Division Chair- please forward names of nominees to Carole Lee so we may begin the process and have an election in a timely, unrushed manner. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS/OPEN

If you are interested in AR-1 Advising please speak with Brian Kennedy in the near future.

Steve Neufeld is looking to show some support for Iraq and Afghanistan efforts. He is currently looking for students who have served in the Middle East to participate in a Brown Bag session.
The previously postponed book discussion on Two Cups of Tea will be held on April 28th. 

Ellen Freeman would like to acknowledge that the committee for the 28th International Conference on Technology has asked that Lili Rafeldt, Edie Ouellet, Heather Bader and Judy Snayd present EPortfolio at the conference. 
